
 

Research Department Minnesota House of Representatives 600 State Office Building 
 R:\HRD_Summ\2017\2072 Drazkowski.nmmg.docx  Last printed 3/9/2017 1:49:00 PM 

 
 File Number: H.F. 2072 Date: March 9, 2017 

 Version: As introduced 

   

 Authors: Drazkowski 

 Subject: Repeal political contribution refund 

 Analyst: Nina Manzi (651) 296-5204 and Matt Gehring (651) 296-5052  

 

This publication can be made available in alternative formats upon request.  Please call 651-296-6753 

(voice); or the Minnesota State Relay Service at 1-800-627-3529 (TTY) for assistance.  Summaries are 

also available on our website at: www.house.mn/hrd/. 

 

 

This bill repeals the political contribution refund (or PCR) program. 

Under the PCR, individuals contributing to a Minnesota political party, a candidate for state office, or 

candidates for the Minnesota legislature qualify for a state-paid refund of their contributions up to 

$50/year ($100 for a married couple).  Only contributions to candidates who signed an agreement with 

the Campaign Finance and Public Disclosure Board to observe state campaign spending limits qualify 

for the refund. 

Effective for contributions made after June 30, 2017 and refund claims filed after June 30, 2017. 

Background 

Laws 2015, Chapter 77, suspended the PCR for contributions made after June 30, 2015 and refund 

claims filed after June 30, 2015.  Under current law the program would resume on July 1, 2017. 


